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cc:     futureluton@lutonrising.org.uk;     
     futureluton@llal.org.uk 
 
 
 

Dear Sirs, 
TR020001 Expansion of London Luton Airport 

I refer to the application quoted above and to the correspondence received by surface mail dated 9th May.   

As indicated during the Scoping stage, the proposed development has the potential to affect NATS En Route’s 
infrastructure located at Luton Airport and its provision of en-route air traffic services in the London area.   

While NATS is in principle supportive of the scheme, it has concerns around the impact of the proposed airfield 
works on its own infrastructure, as well as the impact of increased air traffic movements on the airspace 
system and its own air traffic service provision in the London Terminal Manoeuvring area (LTMA). 

Furthermore, NATS has generic concerns in respect of various aspects of the application, which currently 
remain undefined. These include control tower lines of sight, airfield movements, air traffic control procedures, 
resourcing and the future tools required to support this growth. 

Notwithstanding its concerns, NATS is engaged with the Applicant and its agents on numerous fronts. It is 
NATS’s view, that there is a mutual understanding that the high level proposal requires significant detail before 
a formal impact assessment can be undertaken, and a formal position taken. The high level details of the 
proposed development are currently insufficient for NATS to make a formal representation supporting, or 
raising concerns on specific elements.  
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To this effect, NATS and the Applicant’s agent are in advanced discussions and collaborating on a “Statement 
of Common Ground” (SoCG) so that the areas of agreement, and those requiring further work can be identified 
and communicated to the Inspectorate. NATS expects the SOCG to be finalised in the near future. As soon as 
this has formally been approved by both parties, it will be submitted to the Inspectorate. 

In the interim, NATS is happy to reiterate its willingness to work with all stakeholders in order to understand 
the impact and identify any solutions that may be required in order to help deliver the proposal. 

I trust NATS’s position is clear and acceptable to the Inspectorate, however should there be any further 
requests or queries, do not hesitate to revert back to us. 
 

Yours faithfully  

Mr Sacha Rossi 
For and on behalf of NATS En-Route plc 
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